
Official Handover Ceremony of Three Ambulance Trucks Donated by Japan to the 

Ministry of Health and Social Services in Namibia（4 September 2025） 

 

On September 4, 2025, the Embassy of Japan represented by by Mr. Noriaki Sadamoto, Charge 

d'Affaires ad interim officiated at the handover of 3 Ambulance Trucks to the Ministry of 

Health and Social Services represented by the Honorable Minister Dr. Esperance Luvindao. 

The Ambulances have a combined total value of NAD 9 million (JPY 76,8 million) which is 

part of the Japanese Grant Aid for the Economic and Social Development Programme to the 

Government of the Republic of Namibia in FY2020, which total value is300 million Japanese 

yen of which other medical equipment was already distributed to 17 Namibian hospitals in 

2022. 

(FLTR) Mr. Postrick Kapule (MHSS), Mr. Gebhardt Tjiho (EoJ), Mr. Takehiro Yamada (EoJ), 

Hon. Dr. Esperance Luvindao (Minister of HSS), Mr. Noriaki Sadamoto (Charge d'Affaires 

EoJ), Dr. Theo-Ben Kandetu (DED MHSS), Mr Jeremia Nghipundjwa (DED MHSS). 

  


